CAP Minutes

April 12, 2006

Present: C. Alves, R. Anderson, E. Cahill, D. Compte, L. Johnson, R. Jones, D. Knox, A. Norvell, N. Ogletree, M. Roberts, L. Whitesell

I. Minutes of March 22 approved.

II. Clarification of prior CAP action regarding exceeding 18 credit limit. Does permission to exceed 18 credits require a minimum GPA? The recollection and consensus is that the 3.3 minimum GPA requirement should have been retained. Five 4-credit courses should be the exception, and it is appropriate that this require Dean’s approval and a minimum 3.3 GPA. 

III. Continuation of discussion of Self-Designed Major with review of charge:

A. Is the proposal appropriate academically? CAP is convinced that the proposal is very appropriate. 

B. Have the procedures for the individual students’ proposals to be developed and approved been devised properly, and will the courses of study created using this process demonstrate sufficient depth and rigor? CAP is satisfied that this will be the case.

C. Are there sufficient safeguards that a self-designed major will be pursued by students only because of genuine academic interest? CAP is satisfied that this will be the case. 

D. Points for consideration:

1. CAP felt that faculty should be provided with explicit guidelines to consider when assisting a student in the design of a self-designed major. Some examples of questions to consider are:

--Does the proposed program of study duplicate an existing program?

--Can the proposed program of study be accomplished with an existing major and an existing minor?

--Has the student met the burden of articulating their need for the proposed program of study?

--Have relevant advising committees (i.e. Pre-Law Advisory Committee) been consulted and provided input when appropriate, such that a strictly pre-professional program is not permitted?
--Is the program of study too narrow, such that it excludes other relevant disciplines that might intellectually inform the chosen field of study?

2. CAP felt that self-designed majors within a department should be permitted. For example, individual language majors (e.g. French, Italian) or disciplines within a major department (e.g. Anthropology, Religion) should also be permitted, even though they would be an exception to the general thrust of the proposal whose intent generally is to go beyond disciplinary boundaries or link related fields of study.
3. Until the Self-Designed major is fully in place, there should be an understanding that the guidelines and procedures be regarded with some leniency to enable students who are currently junior or seniors to enroll retroactively.
IV. Final Recommendation

CAP very enthusiastically approves the Self-Designed Major proposal. 

